## **Gentet, Matthias**

From: 11 October 2016 10:44

To: Planning

Subject: Comments on 2016/4401/P

Dear Mr Lester

I hope this finds you well.

My wife & I submitted our objections to planning application 2016/4401/P on the 4th September 2016. The initial letter from your department was the first notice we had of this proposition, as the Board of Cholmley Gardens Limited had failed to inform, debate or liaise with any of the residents that this proposition would effect.

We have since received a letter from the board which divulged some, but not all, information on the proposed works. However all follow up questions have so far gone unanswered and boiler works have begun without negotiation or consent from either the residents effected, or yourselves regarding the venting of it.

If the Board of Cholmley Gardens have communicated the details it covers in its letter to the residents with Camden Planning Department, we would greatly appreciate the opportunity to forward our reservations and follow up questions to you; especially as The Board have failed to answer them directly to us.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely

Phillip & Lisa-Marie Ingamells 139, Cholmley Gardens, NW6 1AB

## Dear Camden

We submitted objections to the above planning application on 9 September, objecting to the proposed siting of the flue on the side of our block of flats. We had not been consulted, or given any information about the noise, vibrations and emissions that might be generated by this, and about the consequent risks to our health.

A few days ago the Board of Cholmley Gardens Ltd wrote to us and to others who had objected. This gave some information, but was so imprecise that we still consider that our concerns and fears have not been assuaged.

We do not know if the Board has communicated with the Council along the lines it covers in its letter to us. If you are still considering the application, and intend to take the Board's latest communication into account, we would want our response to the Board's letter to be taken into account too - would you please let me know and we can email you our response immediately.

Regards

Phil

Phillin Ingamells